
PVLMSC	“Annual”	Meeting	Minutes	–	October	26,	2014	
George	Mason	University	–	Fairfax,	VA	

Recorded	by	Cheryl	Wagner	
	
I.	Introductions	
	
II.	Approval	of	Last	Meeting’s	Minutes	
	
III.	Reports:	
Chair	‐	Jeff	Strahota	for	John	Carlson		
‐	LC	Nationals	were	well	attended.	Good	feedback.	
‐	Thank	you	to	all	who	attended	and	supported	the	meet.	
‐	I	would	like	PV	to	host	the	meet	again.	
‐	12	PV	members	went	to	Jacksonville	for	the	USMS	Conference.	
‐	It	was	a	good	conference.	We	learned	a	lot	about	some	programs	we	can	take	
advantage	of.	
‐	We	would	like	to	work	on	our	by‐laws.		
	
Treasurer	‐	Tim	Timmons	
	
‐	We	increased	our	dues.	
‐	Sitting	at	$68,000	in	bank.	
‐	Our	in‐flows	and	out‐flows	are	about	the	same	as	usual.	
‐	We're	doing	well.		
‐	I	recommend	not	increasing	our	dues	next	year.	
‐	USMS	is	increasing	dues	$2	next	year,	but	we	don't	have	to	increase	our	dues.		
	
Secretary	‐	Cheryl	Wagner	
‐	no	report	
‐	Debby	Malafsky	has	agreed	to	assume	Secretary	duties.	
	
Registrar	‐	Jeff	Roddin	
‐	Dues	this	year	are	$45	per	swimmer.	
‐	Next	year	the	USMS	portion	will	go	up	by	$2,	so	PV	will	get	a	smaller	cut.		
‐	This	year	there	is	a	reduced	"end‐of‐year"	fee	(for	partial	year	membership	Oct	‐	
Dec	2014).		
‐	As	of	today,	we	have	2	less	members	than	this	time	last	year.	There	was	no	"bump"	
from	Nationals.		
‐	PV	registrations	for	October	26:	
			2012	–	2804		
			2013	–	2960	
			2014	–	2958	
‐	Over	30	years,	this	is	the	2nd	time,	our	LMSC	didn't	grow.	
‐	We	have	31	clubs;	6	haven't	renewed,	2	plan	to	renew.	
‐	USMS	will	now	collect	annual	registration	fees	for	a	club	if	they	want	to	assess	a	
swimmer	for	an	additional	amount	when	the	swimmer	pays	their	USMS	dues.	USMS	



charges	$1.50	per	swimmer	plus	5%	of	the	transaction	for	this	service.	If	your	club	
is	interested,	contact	Jeff	Roddin.		
‐	LC	Nationals	were	very	successful.	Average	size	for	a	LC	Nationals	meet.	
	
Top	Ten	‐	Mollie	Grover	
‐	Submitted	291	swims	for	LC	top	ten	(no	relays).		
‐	LC	Top	Ten	times	are	posted	for	swimmers	to	proofread.		
	
Sanctions	‐	Mollie	Grover	
‐	DCRP	meet	posted	final	results.	
‐	Received	meet	database	file	from	DCRP	for	the	LCM	meet	at	Wilson	by	the	time	she	
got	home	from	event.	
‐	Evaluators:	
		Solstice	Meet	‐	Peter	Lee	
		Tropical	Splash	‐	Peter	Lee	
		Albatross	‐	Dave	Robinson	
		Colonies	Zone	‐	need	a	volunteer	
	
Officials	‐	Eric	Nordlund	
‐	no	report	
	
Newsletter	‐	Cheryl	Wagner	
‐	no	report		
	
Awards	‐	Jennifer	Carlson	
‐	Did	not	cater	last	year's	awards	event	which	reduced	the	cost	($800	less).		
‐	Had	beer,	more	awards,	and	more	people.	
‐	2015	awards	event	will	be	in	Seneca	Park.	
	
Fitness	‐	Lisa	Wolf	
‐	Looking	for	more	things	to	write	about.	
‐	Let	her	know	if	you	want	something	in	newsletter.	
	
Long	Distance/Open	Water	‐	Denis	Crean	
‐	no	report	
	
Coaches	‐	Frank	Marcinkowski	
‐	no	report	
	
Webmaster	‐	Luke	Shaheen	
‐	Asked	for	assistance	with	design.		
‐	Jeff	Roddin	will	fill	in	until	Luke	completes	redesign.	
‐	If	interested	in	assisting,	contact	Luke.	
	
Old	Business	
SSL	‐	Jeff	Strahota	for	Deborah	Malafsky	



‐	SSL	is	a	foundation	to	promote	learning	to	swim	(adults).		
‐	It	provides	grants	for	facility	and	equipment	rental.	
‐	Someone	from	PV	got	a	grant.		
‐	There	is	a	7	minute	video	about	the	program.		
‐	Circulate	this	information	to	team	representatives.	
	
New	Business	
Convention	Updates	
‐	John	Carlson	noted	delegates	will	share	notes	and	reports	on	website.	
‐	USMS	looking	to	create	opportunities	for	volunteering.		
‐	John	&	Peter	went	to	by‐law	workshop	and	want	to	form	a	committee	to	review	
our	by‐laws	in	Dec	and	Jan.			
‐	Email	John	if	you're	interested	in	participating.		
‐	Our	by‐laws	were	written	in	1980.		
	
Peter	Lee	accepted	Sanctions	Chair.		
	
Deborah	Malafsky	is	the	new	PV	Secretary.		
	
Cheryl	Wagner	was	awarded	the	Dot	Donnelly	award.		
	
USMS	increased	OEVT	fee	by	$2.		
Motion	passed	to	increase	PV	OEVT	fee	to	$25.	
	
Gordon	Gerson	is	retiring	as	president	of	Reston	Masters.		
	
Next	Meeting:	at	12:30PM	before	Albatross	Meet.	














